
 JUNE 18, 2006: THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD 

 
HoseaHosea 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

THE CALENDAR: 
Monday, June 19: Eleventh Week 
1 Kings 21:1-16; Matthew 5:38-42 
8:00 a.m.   Mass (D):  Ed Schieltz 
Tuesday, June 20: Weekday 
1 Kings 21:17-29; Matthew 5:43-48 
8:00 a.m.   Mass (D): Ken and Luella Berger 
7:00 p.m.  Grief Support Group (D) 
Wednesday, June 21: St. Aloysius 
2 Kings 2:1, 6-14; Matthew 6:1-6, 16-18 
8:00 a.m.   Mass (D): Lavern and Roberta Schlater 
Thursday, June 22: Weekday 
Sirach 48:1-14; Matthew 6:7-15 
8:00 a.m.  Mass (D): Irene and Marinus Ruschau 
Exposition after Mass until Benediction (8:30 p.m.) 
3:00-4:00; 7:00-8:00 Sacrament of Penance 
Friday, June 23: The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
Hosea 11:1, 3—4, 8c-9; Ephesians 3:8-12, 14-19; John 19:31-37 
8:00 a.m.   Mass (D): Ruby Subler 
Saturday, June 24:  St. John the Baptist 
Isaiah 49:1-6; Acts 13:22-26; Luke 1:57-66, 80 
1:30 p.m.  Mass (D): Smith/Fullenkamp Wedding 
5:00 p.m.   Mass  (D): Frances and Esther Bulcher (60th Anniv. ) 
Sunday, June 25: Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00 a.m.  Mass (D): Parishioners 
9:30 a.m.   Mass (HF): Parishioners 
11:00 a.m.   Mass (D): Parishioners 
 

READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY 
Sunday: Job contemplates the marvels of sunrise and sea (Job 38:1, 
8-11).  God’s love lasts forever (Psalm 107).  Since Christ died for us 
all, we have all died (2 Corinthians 5:14-17).  Whom do even the 
wind and the sea obey (Mark 4:35-41)? 
 

BAPTISM 
Next pre-baptismal program: July 9 from 1:00 to 3:00 for new or 

expectant parents.  We baptize at Sunday Mass.   Preston Henri Dean 
was welcomed into the church through baptism last Saturday.   

       
WEDDINGS AND MARRIAGES 

Marriage Encounter, the weekend of June 23-25, can enhance your 
marriage.  Please call 1-800-547-1251 Code 00. 
Retrouvaille  (French for Rediscovery) can help you save your 
marriage.  Please call 1-800-470-2230 for more information.  

       
 WEDDINGS AND ANNIVERSARIES 

  Christina Smith and Brad Fullenkamp plan to marry at St. 
Denis next Saturday.  Hollie Baker and Jason Ahrens plan to marry 
here on July 1.  Stephanie Loy and Ryan Beisner will marry at St. 
Denis on Saturday, July 8.   

Congratulations to Frances and Esther Bulcher who will 
celebrate their sixtieth wedding anniversary at the 5:00 p.m. Mass 
next Saturday.  Terry and Theresa Haines will celebrate their twenty- 
fifth wedding anniversary on Tuesday, June 20. 

Correction:  Raymond and Martha Treon will celebrate their 
sixty-fifth wedding anniversary on June 21 not June 2 as reported in 
the bulletin last week.   

Congratulations to Fr. John White from St. Mary, Greenville, on 
his twenty-fifth anniversary to the priesthood. 

 
PROJECT RACHEL, AFTER ABORTION 

       The Archdiocese sponsors Project Rachel for healing after 
abortion.  Call 937-492-4449 for more information.  

 
 

LITURGICAL APPOINTMENTS June 24 & 25, 2006 
5:00 p.m. Mass (D):  

Ushers: Group 1; Lector: Mike Rose  
Eucharist: Joe Schmitmeyer, Cheri Subler, Tom Watren (P)

Beth Schwieterman, Becky Schwieterman, Tim Subler, Jennifer 
Treon, Eric Batty, Cyndi Bey, Elaine Bohman, Christine Borchers  
(C);  Servers: Kelsey Treon, Joe Gehret, Laura Subler  

Gifts: Steve and Judy Cordonnier Family 
8:00 a.m. (D):  

Ushers: Group 7; Lector: Elaine Bergman 
Eucharist: Paul Meyer, Michael Liette, Kelly Schwieterman (P)

Mary Jean Meyer, Janice Schwieterman, Reyna Shardo, Lauren 
Subler, Lynette Stauffer, Jerry Wilker, Bryant Ahrens, Orville 
Borchers (C); Servers: Caitlin Liette, Katie Schwieterman, Tyler 
Knapke; Gifts:  Jim and Mary Lou Nerderman 
9:30 a.m. Mass (HF):  

Ushers:  Brad Bruns and Rick Heitkamp  
Lector: Dena Wuebker Eucharist: Bob Mayo  (P)  Doris Kremer 

and Joyce Kremer (C); Servers:  Josh and Neil Didier and Brittany 
Bruns; Gifts:  Ken and Mary Hartke Family 
11:00 a.m. Mass (D):  

Ushers: Group 11; Lector: Amanda Borchers  
Eucharist: Peggy Borgerding, Janet Turner, Kristen Schulte (P)

Michael Schmitmeyer, Ted Schmitmeyer, Eric Wood, Kathy Wood, 
Kristen Smith, Abbey Schlater, Kim Borchers (C); Servers: Laura 
Condon, Matt Stover, Kelsey Schlater 

Gifts:  Jack and Kathy Wood Family 
 

VOCATION VEIWS 
By sharing the body and blood of Christ we are sealing our 

covenant with God.  We are given the gift of life and asked to share it 
with others.  Give thanks for this sustaining gift. 

 
WELLNESS TIPS 

Body: Trim visible fat from meats and remove skin from poultry. 
Mind:  Think before you speak.  Spirit:  Take time for personal 
growth. 
 

PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION 
Please use the envelope in your box to support the works of the 

Holy Father.  This collection will be taken up next week-end and the 
funds help emergency relief efforts throughout the world.  Please be 
as generous as you are able.  Thank you. 

 
D OF I ANNIVERSARY 

 The D of I Anniversary Mass will be on Friday, June 30 at 8:00 
a.m.  Everyone is invited to coffee and light refreshments in the 
church basement following Mass. 
 

ST. DENIS COLLECTION ENVELOPES 
       The 2006-2007 collection envelopes are in alphabetical order in 
the back of church.  Please pick them up and save the parish postage. 
 

 RIGHT TO LIFE GARAGE SALE 
       Donations may be taken to church basement on Monday and 
Tuesday, June 19 and 20, 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Sale dates are 
Wednesday, June 21, 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. and Thursday and Friday, 
June 22, and 23, from 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.   No Saturday sales. 
 

SUMMER READING 
www.celebrationeseries.org  (Parishioner-Participant button and code 

511599) will bring you Catholic reading free. 
 
 



 

FATHER DAVE 
 Our bishops this week have considered changing the 

translation for some prayers of the Mass.  They have considered 
changing the response to the priest’s greeting, “The Lord be with 
you” to “And also with your spirit.”  Someone asked why.  I shall try 
to explain.  In the early days of the vernacular liturgy, we had to 
translate Latin prayers into English.  At the same time many 
Protestant groups had need to make their services more modern.  
Both they and we, then, faced the task of translating much the same 
prayers.  So we ended up translating them together and agreed on 
these translations.  Lutherans, Episcopalians, Methodists, Catholics 
and others have used, for the most part, the same words for the Glory 
to God, the Lamb of God, and the responses.  

The greeting, “The Lord be with you”, Catholics reserve to the 
ordained priest and deacon.  Protestants, for the most part, do not 
claim an ordained priesthood and emphasize the priesthood common 
to all of us through Baptism.  The response, “And also with you” has 
suited them fine.  The translation more faithful to the Latin, “And 
with your spirit” fits Catholics better because the Spirit refers to the 
gift of the Spirit the priest and deacon have received in ordination. 
 We Catholics generally reserve the term ministry to the 
apostolate of the ordained.  We do speak of Eucharistic ministers 
because they function in place of the ordained Eucharistic minister.  
We have used the term lay ecclesial ministry for those especially 
trained, but as a rule we do not speak of ministry in the broad terms 
that Protestants do.  We speak of areas of service, mission or 
apostolate and value them as mu ch as we value those engaged in 
ministry.  Each of us fits in as the Lord calls us to service. 
 

NEWLY COMMISSIONED MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 
 We welcome the following, who have accepted the 

responsibility of assisting with the distribution of communion.  Ann 
Borchers, Christine Borchers, Danielle Condon, Nicholas Eilerman, 
Joseph Gehret, Jean Grieshop, Nicholas Harman, Matthew Hileman, 
Barbara Marshal, Barbara Monnin, Elizabeth Moorman, Jennifer 
Paulus, Kristen Phlipot, Stacy Poeppelman, Mary Prakel, Brittany 
Reed, Ryan Rose, Kelly Schwieterman, Karen Smith, Kristen Schulte 
and JoAnn Wilker have received training and commissioning.  If we 
have omitted someone, please call the office. 
 

MISSIONARY PRIEST HERE THIS WEEK 
       Please welcome Monsignor Douglas Peters.  He comes to us 
from his home diocese of Kumasi in Ghana, West Africa.  He will 
take up a collection at all the Masses this weekend for the support of 
his missionary diocese.  Please use the envelopes he will provide for 
your contributions to his missionary work.  The parish envelopes and 
loose money will go to the parish. 
 

PARISH SURVEY  
We have worked for several months on various ways to meet the 

financial obligations of our parishes.  Please fill out the survey you 
will find in the pews this weekend.  Your feedback is very important 
to the future of both parishes. 

 
 FIRST COMMUNION AND CONFIRMATION PICTURES 
Please pick up your pictures after the 11:00 Mass next Sunday in 

the CCD Office in the church basement. 

YOUTH MINISTRY~ 
Steubenville Final Payments:  Just a few people need to get their 
final payments in for Steubenville.  You can drop your forms and 
money off at the rectory porch at your own convenience. 
Kentucky Work Camp:  Please drop the forms off as soon as 
possible to Mike’s office so we can determine how many people 
we have going, and what we need.  We do need more adult help 
for the work camp.  Please contact the youth office here. 
Kentucky Work Camp Donations:  We need donations to fund 
the projects that we have at the Kentucky Work Camp.  Last year 
we did over $1000 worth of projects.  Expenses were lumber, 
plumbing supplies, paint, roofing, and various tools and 
hardware.  We are expecting to need more money than we did last 
year.  Mark an envelope “Kentucky Work Camp”, and drop it in
the collection basket or bring it to the rectory. 
Right to Life Bake Sale:  Youth ministry students should bring 
three baked items to the church basement anytime on Tuesday, 
June 20, and Wednesday, June 21.  All proceeds from the sale 
will go to the right to life. 
 

SCRIPTURE IN THE PARK OR RECTORY AT HOLY FAMILY 
Come to Heritage Park; bring your morning coffee, juice, 

water and your lawn chair.  Enjoy the morning outside under the 
trees discussing and studying about “The Love of the Father”.  
This is a Bible study from God’s Word Today.  The study will 
start on Monday, June 19, 10:00-11:30 a.m. 
      Starting Wednesday July 12 from 7:00-8:30 p.m. at Holy
Family Rectory there will be a six-week bible study from the 
book of James entitled “Put your faith to work.” 
The study will focus on: 

• A specific book of the Bible 
• Explanations of Scripture and suggested applications for 

everyday life. 
• Thought-provoking questions for group discussion or 

personal reflection. 
• Helping beginners as well as to those familiar with the  

Bible. 
The cost of the books are $7.95 for either study, I will need to 
know who’s interested before I order the books. To register 
please call the rectory at 526-4945 and ask for Jean. 
 

GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP 
      The Grief Support Group will meet on Tuesday, June 20 at 
7:00 p.m. in St. Denis Church rectory. 
 

EXCURSION: DAY TRIP 
 See the fliers on the bulletin boards for information on our 
excursion to the Ohio River and the B and B Riverboat June 29.  
Deadline:  Tuesday, June 20. 

 
 

WELCOME 
We welcome all here, whether longtime residents, newly arrived in 

the parish or not Catholic, whether interested in the Catholic Church or not.  
If you have not registered or if you have changed your address, please fill 
out the form below and put it in the collection basket or mail it to the 
office. 
Name: ___________________ Address: _______________ 
ZIP: _________________ Phone: ________________ 
 

COLLECTION 
June 11, 2006 

Holy Family (need $1500): 
Loose (40)   $   234.00 
Envelopes (39)   $   563.00 
Total:     $   797.00 
   
 
St Denis (need $6500): 
Loose (234)   $   942.25 
Envelopes (196)  $ 3188.00 
Total:      $ 4130.25 
Cemetery    $   300.00 
 

?  Thank You 
 

"Love one another as I love you." 
John 15:12 


